These are the minutes from the December 13, 2016 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were:
Mr. Arthur Ceurvels - Project Manager, Mrs. Robin McLaughlin — Chair, Mr. John Dougherty - Board
Member, Mr. Richard Farwell - Board Member, Mr. Will Barrett — Computer Support and Mrs. Joanne
O’Connor - Administrative Assistant. Additional attendee, Mr. Stephen B. Nelson from Clearwater Recovery.

Having a quorum, Mrs. McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m.

Meeting Business:

Mr. Farwell moved to approve the meeting minutes from November 29, 2016 as written, Mr, Dougherty seconded;
so voted unanimously. Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the minutes from October 4, 2016 as written, Mrs.
McLaughlin seconded; so voted unanimously.

Mrs. McLaughlin made mention of invitation to Board of Health members to attend the ribbon cutting at the Open
House for the new D.P.W. Operations building at 219 Winter St. on Friday, Dec. 16™ from noon to 3pm. Also,
another invitation to the Council on Aging Strategic Plan meeting on Jan. 11, 2017 at 5pm was discussed.

Plans:

32 Post Drive — Stephen B. Nelson from Clearwater Recovery came in to present his plans dated 12/2/16 to
reuse the existing tank and remove then replace the existing D-box. He used the results of Test Pit #2 as
suggested by Mr. Jim Donovan (engineer) and determined that the Frimpter Calculation met his initial design
criteria of the leaching field. Mr. Ceurvels asked Mr. Nelson to indicate how the new D-box will be connected
to the existing septic tank and initial the change on the drawings.

766 Main St. — Morse Engineering Inc, — Plans originally dated 11-3-16 and revised 12-5-16. Approved as
submitted.

466 Broadway — Morse Engineering — Plans originally dated 10-27-2016 and revised 11-23-16. Approved as
submitted.

128 Washington St. — Morse Engineering — Plans originally dated 11-9-16 and revised 12-5-16. Mr. Farwell
made motion to accept plans with deed restriction after noting perc rate on Test Pits #1 and #2. Mrs.
McLaughlin seconded. So voted unanimously.

251 Plain St — McGlone Enterprises — Plans dated 11-25-16. Mr. Dougherty made motion to accept plans with
deed restriction and 3 local variances. Mr. Farwell seconded. So voted unanimously.

201 Larchmont Lane — McGlone Enterprises — Plans dated 12-6-16. Approved as submitted; pending elevation
check at time of inspection.

599 Center St. — McGlone Enterprises — Plans dated 11-26-16. Approved as submitted

Irrigation Wells: 187 Briarwood Drive has been approved for construction only. The Department of Public
Works will perform a cross-connection survey with well driller at the time of installation.
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Mr. Farwell motioned to adjourn, Mrs. McLaughlin seconded, so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at
7:15 p.m.




